CYNGOR CYMUNED PENCAER

PENCAER COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Wednesday 1st December 2021 at 8pm
Held Via ‘Teams’
Present: Cllrs:  Mrs B Lewis, Mrs E Duggan, Mr R Beynon, Mr M Kurtz & Mr R Llewhelin
In attendance:  Mrs Emma Beynon,  Jonathan Hughes National Trust
1. Ymddiheuriadau  /  Apologies for absence
Cllr E Perkins – unable to connect via ‘Teams’  Vice chair Cllr R Llewhelin chaired the meeting.
2..  Datgan diddordeb  / Notification of interest
 Cllr R Beynon – Clerks wages.
3. Cofnodion y Cyfarfod 3 Tachwedd 2021 / Minutes of the meeting held on 3rd November 2021
 Accepted - Proposed by Cllr M Kurtz seconded by Cllr R Beynon
4. Materion yn codi  /  Matters arising:  
Common Land Pencaer Area.
Jonathan Hughes of the National Trust kindly attended the meeting to answer councillors’ questions regarding Common land in the Pencaer Area. After a brief talk on the National Trust & his role he explained the main priority of the National Park with regards to common land is to keep public rights of way accessible. However, he is happy to look into anything the Community Council would like him to.

St Nicholas Well – Jonathan will look into the possibility of developing the well site.

St Nicholas village green adjacent to Village Hall – he will ask a ranger to call at the green to see where and how much garden waste is being disposed of there.

Common Land at Ty Gwyn – Would it be possible to re-instate the lane? Jonathan will look for a plan and forward it to the clerk.

5.   Ariannol / Finances 
Balance of current account: £6435.51 26.10.21 (£4500 ringfenced for election purposes) No current statement received as yet.
Donation requests deferred from previous meetings – It was agreed by all present to make the following donations:-

Marie Curie - £40
Tenovus - £40

Pembrokeshire Sheepdog Trials - £40

Wales Air Ambulance - £40
Royal British Legion – Payment for wreath - £25 proposed all agreed.
Request for payment - Clerk – Oct – Dec 2021 - £288 and £72 PAYE – all agreed.
6. Llythyron  /  Correspondence
•
OVW – Webinar training programmes – emailed to councillors

•
North Pembs Transport Forum – Various transport updates – emailed to councillors

•
Police & Crime Commissioner Bulletin - emailed to councillors

•
One Voice Wales - News Bulletin - emailed to councillors

•
South West Wales Community Cohesion Officer – various alerts – emailed to councillors

•
Wales Air Ambulance - Community Council Appeal 2021 – emailed to councillors

•
Cymru Versus Arthritis Information Session – Fibromyalgia– emailed to councillors

•
PCC - My Account re-development - Have your say– emailed to councillors

•
OVW - Section 47 Multi location Meetings survey– emailed to councillors

•
OVW - Third sector voter registration support grant - now open– emailed to councillors

•
PCC - Pembrokeshire Community and Town Councils Project Officer– emailed to councillors

•
PCC/Atkins - Active Travel Consultation – Pembrokeshire– emailed to councillors

•
OVW - Councillor Survey - Role and remuneration of councillors in Wales– emailed to councillors

•
OVW - Older People's Commissioner's Newsletter– emailed to councillors

•
PCC - A citizen-led recovery: working better together– emailed to councillors

•
OVW - Draft Corporate Joint Committee (General) (Wales) Regulations 2022– emailed to councillors

•
OVW - Community Wealth Building event Nov 30– emailed to councillors   

•
SeaTrust – Letter of Support– emailed to councillors – agreed to send letter of support proposed by Cllr M Kurtz seconded by Cllr Barbara Lewis
•
OVW - £500,000 fuel poverty fund opens for grant applications – emailed to councillors

•
OVW - Hywel Dda Community Health Council– emailed to councillors

•
PCC – Emrys Llewelyn – Passing places
•
OVW - Consultation on planning legislation and policy for second homes and short-term holiday lets– emailed to councillors

•
OVW - Webinar with Deputy Chief Fire Officer Roger Thomas– emailed to councillors

•
Jonathan Hughes National Trust – Common Land Pencaer Area– emailed to councillors

•
WG - Discretionary Expenditure Limit for 2022-23– emailed to councillors
7. Materion Eraill  /  AOB (at Chairman’s discretion)   
Meetings in 2022

It was decided to meet in January via ‘Teams’ when councillors will look into the situation as regards to Covid cases in the area and whether or not we could meet safely in the hall from February. 
Llanwnda Cemetery – stones running from the hedge onto the road – clerk to contact PCC
Signed ............................................................
Date ..................................................................

